
 

 

 

 

 

Sand Lake Garden Club 

Membership Meeting 

Minutes  

March 28, 2019 

President Mary Lee Kopache called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Present: 34 members 

 

Treasurer s Report:  

 As of 3/28/2019, there is a balance of $2,764.97.  Treasurer Mary Hall reported that she 

has collected about half of the dues for the 2018-2019 year. 

 

New business:  

 Community gardens clean up will be done during the month of May.  Members may 

sign up for their chosen locations at the April membership meeting. 

 

Helen Dolan has volunteered to coordinate the community plant digs for our upcoming 

Plant Sale.  Please contact Helen if you can help out with these digs. 

 

Mary Lee asked for a volunteer to organize a Sand Lake Garden Club display at the 

Sand Lake Library.  It was suggested that information on our 25th anniversary be 

included in the display.  At this time, no one came forward. 

 

Committee reports:   

  Trips:  Rose Dorr passed out a sign-up sheet for those who wish to go on the 

Naumkeag tour scheduled for Wednesday, June 26th. Please pay Rose the $16 entrance 

fee either with cash or a check made out to her.   

 

Scholarship:  Janice Berryann and Eileen VanOort reported that arrangements for 

SLGC scholarships have been completed with the Averill Park HS.  Due to low sale 

results from last year’s Plant Sale, we can only give out two $500 awards. 

 

Plant Sale:  Cathy Welling stated that this year’s Plant Sale is slated for Saturday, May 

11th, from 8:00AM to about 10:30 AM.  Raffle tickets were made available to the 

members present.  1st prize is a seasonal walk-in greenhouse, 2nd is a garden pagoda 

and 3rd is a $50 gift certificate to a local nursery.  Sign-up sheets for potting dug up 

plants were passed out.  Nights for potting are 4/22, 4/29 and 5/6.  Start time is 6PM and 

please bring gloves, clippers and trowels.  Also requested, was a 100-foot long garden 

hose. 
 

  Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Cathy Welling; Helen seconded it. Meeting ended at 

8:20 PM.  

 

Tonight’s presentation was on June Farms- a local Gentleman’s farm and destination venue.   

Manager Josh Vicks and Crystal explained this farm to table restaurant.  For more information see 

junefarms.com. 

 

Special thanks goes to Nancy Brewer for her delicious homemade desserts and fruit bowl. 

 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Janice Berryann, secretary  



 


